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   House Captains’ Leadership Retreat 

Our 3rd – 6th year House Captains had the chance to pause  
   and reflect before the start of the academic year, at their  
   Leadership Retreat. The event was led by Rick Cooper and Dean  
   Lester. A highlight was the insights provided by past pupils on  
   their leadership experiences and journeys. Special thanks to  
   Dillon Coughlan (Class of 2014), David Walsh (Class of 2010),  
   Bryan Mollen (Class of 2014), Conor Buckley (Class of 2000) and  
   Joshua Kieran-Glennon (Class of 2015) for their time on the night. 
   It was a wonderful event and we are grateful to all those  
   involved in making the retreat such a success.  
 
 

Tennis news 
   Congratulations to the following boys on their success at the National Junior Championships 
held during the weekend of August 24th.  

National Junior Champions: 
• Sean O’Nuallain (Class of 2024) 

Winner, Under 18 Boys Singles.  
• Zac Naughton (TY)       

Winner, Under 16 Boys Singles & 
Under 16 Boys Doubles (with 
Freddie Bracken).  

• Max Naughton (1st Year)  
Winner, U12 Boys Singles, U12 
Boys Doubles & U12 Mixed 
Doubles. 

• Freddie Bracken (5th Year) 
Winner, Under 16 Boys Doubles 
(with Zac Naughton) & Under 16 
Mixed Doubles.  

Sincere thanks to Johnny O’Shea and Dean Lester for their coaching of the boys. 
 

   Olympic Involvement – News of the Past 
   Congratulations to the following past pupils who represented Ireland at the Olympic Games in Paris  

• Hugo Keenan (Rugby 7s) 
• Niall Comerford (Rugby 7s) 
• Gavin Mullin (Rugby 7s)  
• Mark Roche (Rugby 7s) 
• Bryan Mollen (Rugby 7s) 
• Luke McCann (1500m) 

 



 
South Africa Tour – August 2024 

  Congratulations to the seven Blackrock students who travelled in August to South Africa to    
represent  Ireland’s  U18 Schools’ rugby team in the International Series. Charlie Molony 
captained the team which included Donnacha McGuire, Brian O’Flaherty, Conor O’Shaughnessy 
(all 2024), Sami Bishti, Johnny O’Sullivan and Michael Walsh (all 6th Year).  Defeat against hosts 
South Africa (26-38) - the first ever contest between the two countries at this age grade – was 
sandwiched by excellent victories against England (42-28) and Georgia (17-15). It was an 
incredible opportunity for these young men who once again did themselves, their families and  
the College proud. 

 

 
 

Front page of The Business Post 
Congratulations to Daniel Burns (TY) for co-authoring a front page article for the Business Post during    
July. Hopefully, this is the start of a glittering journalistic career ahead. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



                                                                             
 Dragons’ Den Launch 

   Dragons’ Den 2024 is underway! The programme promotes enterprise and innovation and it 
provides Transition  Year students with the opportunity to attend workshops and mentoring 
sessions with a panel of experienced Dragons. We would very much like to thank the Dragons  
who attended the launch on Tuesday in the College – Raymond McMahon, Alain Barr, Gwen 
Layden, Rory Geoghegan, Conor Hoey, Tony Connolly, Marcus O’Connor, Emma Maye and Jim 
Leyden (Chair of the Dragons). The knowledge and experience of these Dragons is invaluable for 
the success of the programme. We are grateful for their time, guidance and generosity. 
 

 
 

    
 

 

Reminder for Students 
Clubs & Societies’ Day 

Tuesday 10th Sept. 
 


